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                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Attendance this week 
 

                                   1K 91.15%             2A 88.52%          3F 97.08%           4F 91.07%             5G 94.83%                6B 97.41% 
                                1T 96.40%          2H 91.85%         3G 97.69%          4H 97.00%             5H 97.04%         6L 93.33% 
                               1To 95.56%           2T 90.36%         3R 99.58%           4T 97.14%             5K 90.00%               6T 95.56% 

 

Well done to 1T and 3R for best attendance this week. 

                                            Overall attendance since September: 94.99% 

             

   

  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
11th October 2019 

 

Our Value for this October is Appreciation. These pupils modelled the 

value this week: 

Ali 3R, Angelica 1K, Brian 4F, Domantas 3G, Eren 5K, Fares 1T, Indiy 

2A, Jenkins 5G, Kenaya 1To, Letisia  6L, Marika 6B, Mia 5H, Pelin 2H, 

Sonali 4T, Symone 3F, Tayana-Le 6T, Varun 4H, Unas 2T 

 

Rainbow Class made bread rolls as part of our work on Harvest.  The children enjoyed kneading the  

dough and making their rolls look like their faces.  We had to be very patient while we waited for the  

dough to prove, the rolls to cook and then cool down before we could taste what we had made. 

“The bread was tasty.”  “The outside was crunchy and the middle was squashy.” 

 

 

Do you remember last week when Year 6 pupils harvested vegetables from our 

garden?  Well, this week some children prepared and cooked these vegetables to 

make minestrone soup, we all got to taste some, it was delicious! 

 

Nursery have been very busy this week and we are so proud of them. Not only have they been learning how to confidently say 
bye to their parents/carers, learning how to play with the activities and with others, getting used to the nursery routine and 
becoming more independent, they have also learned about the Harvest celebration.  
We have sang Dingle Dangle Scarecrow, learned about Scarecrows and also made a Scarecrow. The children rang Mr Victor to 
ask him to help us attach the scarecrows head on its body. The children named the scarecrow E.T.  
We read Zed's bread and we learned how to make bread using a recipe, we explored the different ingredients needed. 
Today, the children have shared their bread with their parents at our Story café, and some of the children were so brave to 
sing the song Dingle Dangle Scarecrow with all the parents there! 
The parents have been very generous and have donated lots of food.  

Harvest Assembly  

The Theme of this year’s Harvest Festival was ‘Bread’. In the presence of our annual visitors from the Rose Taylor Day 

Care Centre each year group presented a piece of the jigsaw that combined to a great learning assembly.  

Read more below with more to come next week. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

  

  

Dates for your Diary 2019/2020 
October half Term School closes on Wednesday 16th October normal time 

INSET Days – school closed Thursday 17th and Friday 18th October  

Netball League Tuesday 15th October 4.00pm and 4.30pm 

Back to School Monday 28th October 

Turkish Café  Wednesday 30th October 

Friends’ Events – Cake sale Thursday 31st October 3.30 – 4.00pm 

Friends’ Events – Fancy dress party for Rec, Yrs. 1 and 2 Friday 1st November 4.30 – 6.00pm tickets £3 

Year 2 Cinema – Angry Birds Wednesday 6th November 10-11.50am 

Year 6 Cinema – Johnny English Strikes Again Friday  8th November 10-11.40am 

Year 5 Cinema - Aladdin Wednesday 13th November 10-12.20pm 

Children in Need – to wear Spots - £1.00 Friday 15th November 

Friends’ Events – Happy bag collection morning Monday 18th – Friday 22nd November 

Year 3 Cinema – Dora and the lost City of gold Thursday 21st November 10-12pm 

Christmas Holidays Last day Thursday 19th December  

Back to School Tuesday 7th January 2020 

February Half Term Monday 17th – Friday 21st February 

Years 3 and 4 Disco Friday 7th February 4.00pm - 5.00pm 

Years 5 and 6 Disco Friday 7th February 5.15pm - 6.15pm 

Back to School Monday 24th February 

Football League Thursday 27th February - 4pm at Prince of Wales 

Netball League Tuesday 3rd March 4.00pm and  4.30pm 

Sports Relief Charity Day Friday 13th March 

Netball League Tuesday 31st March 4.00pm and 4.30pm 

Football League Thursday 19th March - 4pm at Prince of Wales 

Easter Holidays Monday 6th April – Friday 17th April 

Back to School Monday 20th April 

May Bank Holiday No School Friday 8th May 

May Half Term Monday 25th – Friday 29th May 

Back to School Monday 1st June 

WWF Charity Day Friday 19th June 

Summer Holidays Wednesday 22nd July – Monday 31st August 

 

Ellie 3G has been learning 

about Sikhism and the value 

of kindness and friendship.  

She shared her work in the 

achievement assembly. 

School Food Bank 

Thank you to everyone for the donations to this year’s 

Harvest. As we have mentioned before, we will be using 

the food to open our first school food bank to help school 

families and friends in our community. We hope to keep 

this as regular as possible and whilst stocks last. If you 

would benefit from a donation bag or you know someone 

who may benefit pop along to the old Nursery on 

Wednesday 16th October between 9am – 10am and 

collect your bag. We will be providing refreshments as 

well.  Mrs Rees, PSA 

 

Faruk in 1T has been 

learning about Elmer the 

Patchwork Elephant. 



Friday 4th October 2019 

Dear Parent/Carer 

I would like to introduce myself Stacey Spring as the new Chair of Prince of Wales Primary School Friends. I have two 

girls Macy (Y8 in secondary School) and Bella (Y1). I have lived in Enfield for over 30 years and have 35 years in my 

family at Prince of Wales Primary School. I am very much looking forward to chairing the Friends here at Prince of 

Wales, but I am very busy and need as much help and support as I can get. 

I would also like to introduce the new Friends’ committee members: 

• Vice Chair - Tara Penn (Nathan Y1) 

• Treasurer - Cassie Shoffren (Naomi Y5 and Zachary Y1) 

• Secretary - Anita Busby (Morgan Y8 Secondary School) 

I believe the Friends have an important role to play in supporting the school’s community alongside the parent/carer. 

We also want to support in providing the best education and opportunities possible for your children. This can be 

achieved  in many different ways such as organising volunteers to help run events throughout the year. The Friends 

help the school raise funds for things they might need and also provide fun and memorable experiences for you and 

your children.  

We are all very busy and they say, many hands make light work, so this is a request for helpers to join The Friends. I 

would like to set up a few things to try and make life a little easier for everyone. 

Firstly, we are setting up a system of Friends’ Year Representatives.  

• Reception Carla Gonzalez (Mia Rep and Cianna Y3) 

• Year 1  Tara Penn (Nathan Y1) 

• Year 2   Chevon Hartman (Amaru Y2) 

• Year 3   Sarah Farrenden and Cindy Stuber (Taylan Y3/Layla Y3) 

• Year 4  

• Year 5  Jodie Appleyard (Salim Y1 and Kazhal Y5) 

• Year 6   

The role would include: 

• At least one rep. to attend Friend committee meetings 

• Disseminating information about Friends’ events and sending out Friends’ reminders 

• Being a liaison between the friend and parents in year groups   

• Helping to gather volunteers from your year to help at various events 

Please contact me if you would be interested in being a parent/carer representative or joining the friends through 

friends@princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Chair of Friends of Prince of Wales 

Stacey Spring 

 

mailto:friends@princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk


 

 

Macbeth workshop – Year 6 
This week Year 6 all took part in a Shakespeare workshop on the play Macbeth, run by The Young Shakespeare 

Company. The pupils all acted out parts of the play and learned how to chant spells. 

The best part for me was when we got to make the strange noises that could be heard on the heath.  Dejen 6L  

I enjoyed the part when Macduff and Macbeth were acting out their final fight.  Shane 6L  

I enjoyed acting out the part when Macbeth and Lady Macbeth were crowned and everyone pretended to be royal 

subjects. Letisia 6L  

Year 6 pupils are all looking forward to attending a performance of the play at the Millfield Theatre in November.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pay for your school lunches via Bank transfer or Auto top up via Parent Pay. Click on the link below for more information 

https://www.parentpay.com/DOCH/school-support/index.html@page_id=7954.html 

 

https://www.parentpay.com/DOCH/school-support/index.html@page_id=7954.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Friends Events for Winter Term 2019 

 

Thursday 19th September 3.30pm-4.30pm – Mr Taylor leaver party. 

Friends’ Events 

Thursday 3rd October 8.40am-9.30am - New & old parents’ coffee and cake 

morning. 

Friday 11th October 3.15pm-4pm – Pre-loved uniform sale. 

Thursday 31th October 3.30pm-4pm – Cake sale;  

Friday 1st November 4.30pm-6.00pm – Fancy dress party   

Reception, Year 1 and 2 only (tickets £3 unlimited juice & snacks)     80 tickets 

available. Competitions (best dressed) 

Monday 18th Friday 22nd November – Happy Bag collection morning. 

Friday 13th December 3.30pm-6pm – Christmas Grotto & activities 

Thursday 19th December 1.30pm-2pm – Cake sale.  

Friday 31st January 2019 4 to 5.30pm  - Years 3 and 4 disco 

Friday 7th February 2019 4 to 5.30pm – Years 5 and 6 disco 

Turkish Coffee Morning 
 

Thank you to all those who attended the 
Turkish coffee morning this week. We will be 
holding one once a month for both social and 
information sharing.  
Please look in the Newsletter for dates or speak 
to Mrs Teke. 

Thank you  
Bu hafta Türk kahvesine katılan herkese teşekkür ederiz.  Hem sosyal hem de 
bilgi paylaşımı için ayda bir kez düzenleyeceğiz. Lütfen tarihler için Bültene 
bakın veya Bayan Teke ile konuşun.  
Teşekkür ederim. 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you got any questions about SEND and your child? 

Every Parent and Child (SENDIASS) will be running an advice clinic in the Community Room on: 

Tuesday 29th October 2019 9 to 10.30am 

Tuesday 14th January 2020 9 to 10.30am (we will also be looking at the school’s SEN Information Report) 

Tuesday 21st April 2020 9 to 10.30am 

Please come along 

Ms Paddon, Inclusion Lead 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Prince of Wales Primary School        

Square Hall 

Reception, Year 1 & Year 2.  

80 TICKETS only 



 


